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Shoji NAKANISHI

Chairperson, DPI AP

I am so grad to hold DPI Asia-Pacific Regional Assembly.

I would like to express my appreciation to the distinguished guests.

Two year has been passed since United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) came into effect, and now fifteen countries in Asia Pacific region have ratified it.  Other countries have made progress to develop domestic laws, and have been activated to ratify CRPD. 

Last year, Kyrgyzstan association pubic Union of persons with disability was established and applies to be DPI Member National Assembly.  This is important achievement of effort by DPI-AP.  To be a member of DPI is recognized as honorable matter among disabled persons’ organizations.
DPI-AP has brought up the issue of new “Asian and the Pacific Decade of Disabled Persons”.  We are going to discuss the action plan of the said decade at the conference of the Asian and the Pacific Disabled Persons’ Organizations United, and will suggest the proposal to the ESCAP Expert group meeting held on 23-25 June as the behalf of the Asian and the Pacific DPO United.

We aim a decade to realize CRPD.  In the first decade, we focused to empower the leaders of organizations at grass-root level in each country.  In the second decade, we have got achievements on accessibility and CRPD.  As the new decade, it is aimed to fully implement CRPD through sub regional mechanism, person center oriented and to realize the society to guarantee the life of PWD in community sufficiently.

The seminar for Establishment of Personal Assistant Service System in Asia-Pacific has just been held on 18th and 19th June.  Leaders of independent living center from 12 countries in Asia and the Pacific have got together, and shared lessons learned to accelerate the accomplishment of personal assistant service in their countries.  Officers of Thai government also participated, and I understand that personal assistant service system has moved forward for the establishment.  As personal assistant is mentioned the Article 19 of CRPD, the outcome of this seminar should be shared widely among DPI colleagues in this region.

The DPI Asia-Pacific region has been recognized as one of the most active regions among World DPI.  The reasons why they consider is that our friends of DPI have conducted to improve the living condition of PWD in their countries, and have lobbied to remedy the social welfare policy as well as accessibility of transportations and buildings in recent decade.  Those efforts done by each member of DPI in their counties have brought the present situation of DPI Asia-Pacific. 

The contribution of Ms. Saowalak, Regional Development Officer at DPI-AP regional office and its staff members in Bangkok has encouraged those movements.  The regular World Executive Meeting of DPI under the Headquarters is held, and the preparation for the DPI World Assembly in Durban, South Africa in 2011 has been in progress.
I want each member of national assembly to take actions for ratification of CRPD and arrangement of domestic laws.  Let’s advocate to national governments with the motto “Nothing about us without us” and expand our rights.
I expect to find the consensus on the course of action for the new decade through your active discussion at this Regional Assembly.  Now I conclude my address hoping all of your active participation to this assembly.  



